03

Vale Harold “Baldy” Garnett.
Tony Adams notified us of the passing of Harold “Baldy” Garnett on 1st June last. Unfortunately it is one of these cases in that we know very little about the life of Baldy. We do know that he was the officer in charge of our first group of reinforcements who arrived in Dili on the 20th January 1942. Some of the party of about 50 had only been in the AIF for a short time and were inclined to be a bit wayward making Baldy’s job quite difficult. However the newcomers settled in quickly and went on to be good soldiers. Baldy gets a mention in Col Doig’s book. In one instance during the movement of ammunition Colin wrote, “Here Lt. Garnett was in charge and by the judicious distribution of a small amount of money, and by the liberal use of promises and sheer will power, he was getting the stores on to Vila Maria” This was late in February 42. He later, with a small section moved back near Dili and with the help of Portos recovered a petrol driver battery charger and a wireless set used by Dave Ross. The acquisition of these proved invaluable in the Unit eventually making contact with Australia.

Baldy also led a diversionary party when the “Bull” led his men on their daring night raid on Dili. After Timor he left the 2/2nd and joined an intelligence unit. Baldy was a good officer and well respected by his men. Though on the Courier mailing list for many years, for some reason he took no interest or part of the Queensland branch activities. 
Paddy Kenneally contacted him a couple of times but got no worthwhile response.
Paddy Wilby was able to shed some light on Baldy’s life, saying he was working for Burns Philp before he enlisted and resumed with them for a time after the war. He lived at Paddy’s hometown, Wynnum for a number of years where he had a milk round. They often talked of old times. Paddy said Baldy was a good speaker and often gave talks to local groups on his experiences in the army and was also a capable M.C.

 For a time he lived at Buderim in the same retirement village as George and Edna Vandeleur. Edna said that Baldy and George got on well and often reminisced on Timor days. He later moved from Buderim to a nursing care centre in Warana where he died. He was in his early eighties.

The Association was not represented at his funeral not having been notified of his death by any of his next of kin. May he rest in peace.

Lest We Forget.

Jack Carey.

